

Jan 6 #

~~to approved as read~~
KAMZR called the meeting to order at 01 05 Z.

The job of selecting new officers was begun.

Nominations for pres: WAADEL, KAMZR.

WBAJAN/K3CCB moved, KARZO seconded that nominations close.

Jim KAMZR won.

Nominations for vice-pres: WAADEL, WBAJNI.

KARZO moved, WBACAP seconded that nominations close.

Jim WAADEL won.

Nominations for sec. treas: WBAIUIJ, WBACAP

WAADEL moved, W4YIH seconded nominations close.

Mike WBAIUIJ won.

Act. Mng. Nom. → WBAJNI, W4VLR, W4YBK

W4RZL ^{motioned} close W4YIH - seconded

W4YBK won.

~~Minutes printed as above~~

Rick WBAJNI
requested reading
of minutes
from last 3 meetings

Bill W4YBK stopped minutes would be

as colorful ~~stir~~ ^{quarrel} as last-minute approved as ^{read}

Jim KAMZR ^{talked abt} ~~passed~~ the name tags. see ^{read}
him for info

Jim KAMZR reported on Stud. Finance

and our request. he had to fill another

~~request~~ ^{form and turn in to SG}. He also reminded us to find out
our senators and pressure them abt our
request

Rick WBAJNI said we could use the Engineers
Fair as another point of pressure for our
request

Rick WBAJNI suggested getting a CW filter before
the power supply if we have to settle for
a partial fulfillment of our request

Old Business

Charley WA4CAP asked abt Collins equip
on order

Cecil asked abt mechan. filters in Collins
rig and said he had CW filters for
those who wanted them

Cecil donated 2 finals for the 32VG
the tubes are guaranteed double or
money back

Cecil requested more people to come
down to 2 meters and told of ~~30~~ 12
2 meter rigs to be used for Gainesville CD

Don K4CCB commented on his experience
with ~~2M~~ FM gear.

Charley WA4CAP asked abt getting 2M
for W4DFU

Don Mac + Bill WA4YBK requested that
someone look into getting 2M gear from
the city for W4DFU

Bill WA4YBK requested that Don K4CCB stay
off of 2M if he wants to ragchew like
he does on 20m

Jim K4MZR told of the Gainesville ARC
meeting on 1/2/69.

Rick WB4JW1 - brought up the SET wanted to
notify the EC that we could handle
the SET traffic

Jim K4MZR requested Bill WK4YBK + Rick WB4JW1
organize the SET

~~Next Meeting time will be posted on the door~~
Jim K4MZR will see abt the 2M rig at the
police station and try to get it for W4DFU

Charley WA4CAP asked abt teletype paper

WA4YIH moved meeting again Cecil second
adjourned at 0200z

Respectfully M. Lyttle WB4UJ

1/28/69

Jim K4MZR called to order 8:05 Z
Met Minutes read and approved
treasurers report \$27.32 +
the Introductions went around

~~But WA4JAT talked about past minutes
of the room~~

Reports K4MZR

new patch panel
beam is all ready to go up

323.50

SG finally passed out request and
gave us \$323.50 for the SB-200
SB-610 and CW titter.

Jim K4MZR said we may get balance of
the request

Jim WA4DEZ made up a schedule sheet to
minimize conflict in skids

Jim K4MZR said Troppi net should
take precedence over skids

Don K3CCB reported on Miami Hamfest
~~said the swap shop was disappointing
to said the signal from transmission
made the show - he also said that Heath~~

↓
↑
Bill WA4YBK said the Hamfest was not
much as far as 2M FM was
concerned

2M
transverter

~~Jim K4MZR - told the members to take
WA4JAT meetings notes to beam areas~~

Bill WA4YBK reported nothing abt the SET project

~~Rick WB4JMI + Don K3CCB said that~~

Rick WB4JMI want W4DFR to handle
Alaska county traffic into NTS

~~Mar 29-30~~
Don K3CCB- said that he didn't get our
trophy ^{but} ~~but~~ ^{will get it} ~~to get it~~ someone
else ~~logged~~. He also reported on
the next Fla. QSO party Mar 29-30.
and said we would have to be in it
this year.

K4MZR nominated K3CCB to be head
of the Fla. QSO Party comm. he refused
but said he help all he could

discussion abt QSO party followed

Jim K4MZR commented on proper way
to keep log.

~~Alan~~ asked abt changing SB-101
~~to help with incentive licensing~~
~~and get nothing come of it~~

Don K3CCB

asked everyone to read SB-101 manual
and follow the ALC ratings
and told the club abt the correct FCC
designations for SSB activity in the log - it
was decided to use AB3

Alan WAYMEX moved that the club use A3;
for 55B designation. Rick WB4JMI
seconded and it was so moved.

Charlie WB4CAP asked abt Collins part
Jim K4MZR it will be in in abt 2 months.

Alan WAYMEX
asked abt the 80m rig and discussion
abt the TR switch followed.

discussion abt the 80m rig and 5B-101
issued.

Bill WB4JAD phone patch report followed. Bantam
Bell will know in 30 days abt
Terms - Phone 3.50 installation - 6.75/mo.

~~This was talked into because we want to
ask 56 for this money.~~

Al K4TOJ commented on operation of W4DFU
in advanced and extra portion of band.
W4DFU is strictly general class.

Jim WA4DEL said HW 12 still isn't working
and requested it be fixed.

Jim K4MZR requested Rick WB4JMI not
work on the HW-16.

Alan WAYMEX
said he would work on it.

Jim K4MZR said IETE asked W4DFD
to put on program at the end of
the quarter. Plans will be laid
down next meeting

Al K4TOJ commented on the article in
the Abigaton

WB4CAP reminded of restricted 3rd party
countries

Jim Rich WB4JNL suggested standard forms
for messages

Jim K4MZR suggested records for all
phone patches

0227

Jim WA4DEL moved around Rich WB4JNL
seconded ended 0227 Z

Respectfully
M. Lightner WB4UJ

2/4/69

Jim K4MZR @ 103Z opened, Minutes read and approved
~~and~~ Treasurer's report \$ 33.32 +

Jim K4MZR ^{commented} ~~commented~~ that dues
must be paid before you can
operate W4DF4

Jim K4MZR talked abt the IEEE
presentation

Don WB4JAN committed on films from PRRL

Jim K4MZR ^{the Don} & WB4JAN will look into these films

Jim K4MZR showed the trophy for the Fla
QSO party

Jim K4MZR appointed Charlie WB4CAP, Don
WB4JAN and Mike WB4HJ as a committee
for the ^{FLA} QSO party

Jim K4MZR reported on the work party

Bill WA4YBK said he would have his
2M FM rig in the shack

Jim K4MZR reported that Simsey's gave us
40' of 4" square conduit

Jim K4MZR asked that the members
take meeting notices to the
different room areas

Jim WA4DEL asked who would build the new
gear

Jim K4MZR reported that only members who
were graduate electrical students
could build it according to the rules

Jim K4MZR said our ^{for the Heath gear} order was being
processed by student gov.

Charlie WB4CAP asked abt using W4DFU ^{Jim K4MZR said}
as a Extra ~~+~~ advanced station. ^{W4DFU is a general station}

Jim K4MZR said we might be able to
send a BEC representative

~~Charlie~~

Jim WA4DEL moved that Charlie WB4CAP be
our BEC rep. Mike WB4IUT seconded and
it was so moved

Jim K4MZR reported on QARS meeting

Jim K4MZR asked if club was interested
in having a phone and getting funds
from SC, cost abt \$81 a year

Bill WB4JAO said the phone patch privilege
might be more than a nominal charge

Bill WA4YBK said we could use the 2M FM rig
for a phone patch

Jim WA4DEL asked abt what SC would think
of the new request

Charlie WB4CAP said it would be a good idea
to have a regular budget request

Charlie WB4CAP moved that K4MER appoint
someone to look into getting a regular budget
from SC

Bill WA4YBK told abt different service rates
of the phone company

~~Bill WB4IAO~~

Charlie WB4CAP was appointed to look into
regular budget

Jim K4MER requested Bill WB4IAO look into
price from Southern Bell

Don WA4YIH moved adjourned

Charlie WB4CAP seconded
closed 0139Z

Respectfully M. Lightner

WB4UJ

2-19-69

Jim K4NZR opened at 0104Z. \$43.32 in treasury. Minutes read and approved.

No report from Fla. QSO party.

BEC representative was discussed. It was noted Charlie WB4CAP wished to be removed from the office. Jim WA4DEL was appointed.

Aluminum guy wire for the beam could not be obtained, so some other guy wire was ordered.

The Heathkit equipment should be here within a couple of weeks.

The IEEE presentation was discussed. Areas heads were suggested by Jim K4NZR. They are shown below:

DX Don WB4JAN

TFC Jim WA4DEL

CW Rick WB4JNZ

2FM Bill WA4YBK

M2 Alan WA4M6X

Contests Don ~~WB4JAN~~ Rick WB4JNE

Mobile Jim K4NZR

OSCAR Rick WB4JNZ

AREC } MZR
RACES/CO }

TVI

TV } Modes of Operation → Jim WB4DOL
RTTY }

HISTORY Don WB4JAN

LIVESTATION Royer WA4VLR

Equip. Building

Moon Bounce

Phone Patches } DEL
MARS }

License Structure } Jim WB4DOL
Requirements } Don WB4JAN

Problems with Genesys were discussed.
A solution is in the process.

It was noted that we must keep the Engineer's Fair.

There was a discussion about rigs, operating positions, etc.

A committee of three was appointed to look into changes in operating positions. Members of the committee are Rick, W4TNT & Don W4JAN; and Jim W4DEL.

Possibility of having W4UW, CD coordinator for the county give a talk.

The possibility of speeding up the meetings and making them more interesting.

Meeting was closed at 0228Z.

3/4/69

called to ^{for} 0103 Z by Jim K4MZR

minutes read and approved

\$49.32 in treasurer report

collins switch came in
plastic cover guy wire arrived
the Heathkit equipment has not
arrived

no reports from Fla. QSO

BEC

report on audio problems in Genesis but it
is being investigated

The Engineers Fair was announced ~~and~~
The first meeting of W4DFU will
be

Operating committee report by ^{Rick} WB4JN1

The shack was cleaned the Bram rotor
control head moved

Rick WB4JN1 started a QSL Bureau for
club members home station

^{Mike}
~~the~~ WB4IUT brought up permission
needed for Fla. QSO party operation.

IEEE presentation discussion

a list of operation
~~WB4JN1~~ - ~~DX~~ operation heads and talks for
W4DFU - Frappie the different amateur areas
were listed

Meeting format was discussed

Rick WB4JN1 will redo the QSL board

^{JEFF}
the meeting will be at 7:30 310 South EE
all members should be there at 7:00

Jim K4MZR, Rick WB4JN1, MIKE WB4IUJ will set up
the 20 meter antenna

Dry run on presentations followed.

MIKE WB4IUJ

Moved closed Jim WA4DEL seconded
closed at 0218Z

4/1/69

Opened at 0106 Z by K4MZR
minutes read approved TREASURY 58.85

GENESYS PROBLEM WAS REPORTED
AS JUST ABT CLEARED UP AND THE
PROBLEM NOW IS NOT SERIOUS

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

PRES. SUE WN4HLB nominated
Jim K4MZR

~~Jim~~
Jim K4MZR ELECTED

V.P. NOMINATED
Mike WB4IUJ
Dick DHU
ELECTED MIKE WB4IUJ

SEC TREAS NOMINATED AND ELECTED
SUE WN4HLB

Act. Mgr. Nominated
Jim WA4DEL
~~Jim~~
Jim WB4DOL
ELECTED Jim WA4DEL

Report on QSO Party
Report on IEEE Presentation

Discussion on ARRL movies

No Authorization for 30' pushup yet.

Renew subscription to ^{7/lay} Skip for 3 yrs.

New

Suggested buy set of call books w/ hard back
except foreign Moved + seconded + carried

Get ~~keyer~~ or put plans together ^{for keyer} - Dick

Don - Problems w/ SB101 - dirty relay - OK now.
yet ^{muffin} fans for 101 + 200 to keep rig's cool
Dummy leads + coax ~~switch~~ switch

RICK - Reshuffle station - move clock + sb,
take unused equipment to Orlando Hamfest - can't - its WAF
property

Need filter capacitors
Rick trades power supply for choke

Recall keys from old members

Eng. Fair :

Handle traffic , Am radio promotion , no project.
Teletype \rightarrow

9:21

Moved + seconded + passed meet adjourned at 0221Z

4/18/69

Meeting opened at 0102Z Minutes
read + approved Treasury 56.83

Old

Use A3; for side band.

Be sure to sign log

Make sure you use right antenna

Make sure windows are closed

when you leave.

Use scratch paper instead of
teletype paper. Clean up

Some antenna leads have been
moved.

30' push up no location yet.

Call books 11.25

6.25

4.1

Keys - back room. Dr. Suttheland has 1
QSK Board still in IEEE room -
need it for exhibit. Dick will bring
it.

Meeting posters are available for
posting.

Dick discussed digi key. Should include
monitor etc. Brown model CT 2 key for

\$23.00 Don moved Jim seconded. ~~Open~~
Motion carried.

Reminder to pay dues.

Request for equipment made it
through senate.

Logs from QSA party were submitted.
Fill out QSA cards!
Don't look up ALC!

New

Jim inquired into getting a bank account. - either checking at 12¢ per check, or savings with 4% per year. Key money could also be put in.

Dick second moved for checking acct. at F&M B. w/ 2 off. signatures needed on each check. Mike 105 seconded. Motion carried.

Mike suggested we have some sort of get together yearly.

Mike suggested have clean-up sessions

Next meeting 7:30 since we have guest speakers from C.D.

Phone patch sheets have been printed.

Jim WAHDEL discussed eng. fair. Need at least 2 people per hour - sign up.

Set up - classes are out at noon

Limit text to 15 words. also canned messages - also can deviate. Also need rubber date stamp.

Thursday 3:30 cox. put in Jim DEL Jim L
Mike 105

Friday after noon - all come

to help.

Wear either tie or coat + tie.
Acceptable dress!

Might need some more posters. - \$5.

Poster comm. Mike ius + Dick me(?)

Name tags - see Jim

Student govt. elections - Rec.
Roll (Jim) - Treas.
Craig Lawrence - Hon. Ct.
Chanc.

Moved + adjourned at 0228Z

4/28/69

Meeting called to order at 2:35 P.M.
We had guest speakers from CD in
Alachua County.

Minutes read + approved
treas rept. \$48.35

Ald.

Back room key available
30' pushup needs to be brought to
~~meeting~~ DFU

More discussion for keys - will be ordered ^{this week}

Have checking account at
Florida Nat. Bank

Engineering Fair. was discussed
Need more people.

Canned texts were great.

Dick W44DHW moved we thank the stations
that helped with Fair traffic. Seconded
by Mike W841US Thanks will be QVC + Letter

We ought to be prepared to
earlier for Fair.

Not enough of a display -
need to create a better image.

Take traffic at Engineering
complex next year.

Explain to people why
traffic can't be sent to some
countries.

Have posters made like
traffic form - filled out properly
Dick ^{W44DHW} moved we have dual message
forms - one for canned for general

public - regular form ~~to~~ on
special ~~form~~ ^{request} - don't say
special tests available. Mike WB4105
seconded.

Linda recieved special recognition
for her vast numbers of messages.

Have more people clean up
after fair.

Reminder for Jim C. to get
coax off the roof.

Rotor isn't working on beam.

Possibility of antenna party
this Sat. Jim K4MZR will contact
people to help.

Possibility of winning Fla. QSO.
No higher score heard of yet.
Heathkit st equipment is on
order.

No progress on Club operations
for Extra Class.

Mike WB4105 suggested a club
get together of some sort. Dick WA4DHU
suggested a picnic.

Operating position change committee
report by Jim C. - nothing definite
yet. - Reorganization of files &
drawers.

Note should be made of QSO Party
in logs.

Dick W4DHC, MIKE W4IUS, Sue W4HLB
form committee for a get-together this quarter.
Suggested eliminate radio that day.

Jim C formed comm. to rearrange
operating position.

Mike W4IUS + Sue W4HLB rearrange
junk + drawers.

Nets still on GMT.

Moved + seconded meeting be
adjourned 0105Z

5-12-69

Meeting called to order by Mike W4IUS
at 0005Z. After much discussion Jim W4DHL
very generously volunteered to be acting secretary
for tonight. Minutes were read and approved.
Treasurer report \$ 50.20.

Old Business

Heathkit equipment arrived.

Antenna up on 30ft. mast rotator working.

All due to past antenna party.

New Business

Picnic held 9th weekend tentatively.

Discussion on picnic delayed till more people
could get here.

Jim Tye W4DOL said IEEE had field trips
to Crystal River Power Plant this Thursday for all.
SPARE Hamfest this weekend.

Phone Patch needed for someone to handle
Interclub officer session delay.

Don moved meeting adjourn, Mike seconded Meeting adjourned

0030Z.

5 people present

5-27-69

Meeting called to order 0007 z Minutes
~~#~~ read + approved. Trea. report 49.95

Old Business:

Don reported progress on equipment.
We won multi op. phone division.
Picnic will be held 1st quarter due
to IEEE Picnic.

New Business:

Letter from Student Gov. requesting list
of members + charter.

Jim ^{KAMER} discussed progress on assembly of
equipment.

Civil Defense committee of Student Govt.
was discussed + it was suggested someone
try to get on it, also try to meet Jim
Roll - S. G. Trea.

Modification for HW 12 was discussed.

Phone patch discussed again.

Be careful when tuning up 5B101.

Club will be inactive for summer.

Suggested report activities to Student Act. Comm. -
get them put in Orange + Blue. Get 1st meeting
advertised. First meeting will be 1st Monday.
Need P.R. man.

Resolution by club thanking Jim KAMER
for his fantastic job. Moved-Seconded + passed.

Moved + seconded meeting be adjourned.

0102 z

See